PUBLIC NOTICE
FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:
Henry Vann
c/o Mount Olive – Town Hall

Sherry Davis – Administrative Assistant
Phone:  919-658-9539

Fax: 919-658-5257

Sanitary Sewer Overflow
Mount Olive, North Carolina, June 10, 2019
The North Carolina General Assembly enacted House Bill 1160 in July 1999.  This Bill requires municipalities to release information to the public within 24 hours when a sanitary sewer overflow of 1,000 gallons or more reaches surface waters. It requires a Public Notice in addition to the Press Release if the discharge is more than 15,000 gallons.
In accordance with this, the following information is being sent to you:

The Town of Mount Olive has experienced a sanitary sewer overflow totaling approximately 637,500 gallons. At 6:30 am on Monday, June 10, 2019, the spill was discovered and immediately stopped. Upon review, Wastewater Treatment Plant staff realized the spill had lasted 9 hours due to multiple equipment and SCADA System failure. The spill originally started at 9:30 pm on Sunday, June 9, 2019. The Town is currently working to resolve issues with inflow and infiltration into the sewer collections system and to address land applications issues at the wastewater treatment plant itself. 
The Division of Water Quality was notified of these spills on Monday June 10, 2019.
